
	

	INTERNAL MEMORANDUM

	

	From:
	Head of Strategic Planning and the Economy   

	

	To:
	Rebekah  Morgan  

	

	Copy to:
	

	

	Our Ref:
	  
	Your Ref:
	12/01650/F   

	

	Ask for:
	Chris Thom  
	Ext:
	1849  
	Date:
	15/1/13

	

	

	

	Subject:
	Erection of two industrial (RUBB) storage buildings, alterations to service yard area and the creation of a new vehicular access off Launton Road   


The proposal is located on an existing employment site at Granville Way, Bicester.  

The following Policies and comments relate to the principle of locating an employment use in this location.  Other policies in addition to those set out below may apply.    

South East Plan 

Policy RE3 states that provision should be made for a range of sites and premises to meet general needs in locations that:

i. are or will be accessible to the existing and proposed labour supply 

ii. make efficient use of existing and underused sites and premises, through increasing intensity of use on accessible sites

iii. focus on urban areas 

iv. promote the use of public transport

These criteria relate to the identification of future sites but can be used review the suitability of the proposal, which meets these criteria.  

Policy CO1 states that one of the main locations for development will be Bicester to improve its self containment and the supporting text states that Bicester should seek to maximize the benefits accruing from its location. 

Policy CO2 states that development for employment purposes will provide for the requirements of activities which contribute to regional and local priorities for economic development. This includes providing a range of accommodation for small businesses and innovation. 

The South East Plan is therefore supportive of employment generating development in Bicester. 

Adopted Plan (saved Policies) 

The site is not allocated in the Local Plan.  There are no saved policies which are in conflict with the principle of this development proposal in this location.   

Non Statutory Cherwell Local Plan 2011

The site is not allocated in the Non Statutory Cherwell Local Plan 2011.  There are no policies which are in conflict with the principle of this development proposal in this location.   

Proposed Submission Local Plan

The site is within an area shown as an existing employment area in the Proposed Submission Local Plan (2012).  Policy SLE1 of the Proposed Submission Plan states that employment proposals at Banbury and Bicester on non-allocated sites will be supported if they meet the following criteria: 

· Are within the built up limits of the settlement

· Make efficient use of existing and underused sites and premises, by increasing the intensity of use on accessible sites 

· Are, or will be, accessible to the existing and proposed labour supply

· Have good access, or can be made to have good access by public transport

· Are well designed

· Do not have an adverse effect on surrounding land uses and the historic and natural environment 

The site (which is not allocated) will importantly fulfill the first four of these criteria.  The site is within the built up limits of Bicester, it will make use of existing employment land, the residents of Bicester (amongst other labour sources) will provide the labour supply and the site is on a bus route.  Compliance with the remainder of the criteria are judgments that will need to made in determining the planning application.  

The main priority of the Local Plan is to secure the economic future of the District and this proposal will assist in meeting these aims.  

National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

The NPPF states that  

‘The Government is committed to ensuring that the planning system does everything it can to support sustainable economic growth. Planning should operate to encourage and not act as an impediment to sustainable growth.  Therefore significant weight should be placed on the need to support economic growth through the planning system’.
The NPPF sets out 12 principles that underpin both plan-making and decision-taking.  It states planning should; 

‘proactively drive and support sustainable economic development to deliver the homes, business and industrial units, infrastructure and thriving local places that the country needs…’
‘encourage the effective use of land by reusing land that has been previously developed (brownfield land), provided that it is not of high environmental value’

The proposal is consistent with these requirements in the NPPF. 

